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May Highlights  
Mark your calendar with these dates and look for 
more information, events and meetings inside and 
on the INCommunity Calendar on the inside back 
cover. 

From the Pastorõs Desk 

When I think of  the mission work of  our 

church, I always think of  two important 

thrusts of  purpose of  our life together.  The 

first is sharing hope and Godõs love outside 

the walls of  church.  We engage this work to-

gether in many wonderful ways: Family 

Promise, the Soup Kitchen, Education, work-

ing for peace and justice, and interfaith un-

derstanding to name a few.  The second pur-

pose is nurturing our faith and spirit in a vi-

brant community to maintain the connection 

and stamina to do this work. 

We engage this mission life together, but this 

nurturing also inspires us to ministry in other 

personal  contexts.  Iõm reminded of this 

when I think of  Chit and Bert founding and 

running the Filipino Cancer Network of  New 

England Foundation or Jeanne in the Acapel-

la Singers or Jill visiting with her therapy dog 

or Sarah in the domestic violence network or 

Marcy and Curt at Sturbridge Village or Matt 

and Rachael with the scouts or Judi with the 

robotics clubé I could go on and on. 

I thank God for the Holy Spiritõs work in 

each of you, making Godõs love real to others 

in big and small ways. 

Grace and peace,  

May 2019 
Volume 69:05 

Wed 5/1 7:00 PM Coffeehouse - Hall 

Thu 5/2 6:00 PM Family Table Meeting - Hall 

Sat 5/4 9:00 AM UMW Spring Gathering 

  10:00 AM CMA District: Essentials of 
Leadership 

Sun 5/5  Bread Sunday 

  8:30 AM Walk for Hunger 

Fri 5/10 1:00 PM Waltham Soup Kitchen Prep 

Sat 5/11 9:00 AM Community Breakfast - Hall 

Sun 5/12  Mother's Day 

Wed 5/15  INCommunity Material Due 

  6:30 PM UMW Dinner - Hall 

Mon 5/27  Memorial Day - Office Closed 
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Worship Team 

T he official start of  spring may have been on 

March 20, but I think May is when it feels 

like it has really arrived. Warm days (finally!), 

trees in bud, and flowers in blossom are the 

promise of  renewal and much to look forward 

to. 

On May 12, Motherõs Day, we celebrate mothers, 

grandmothers, aunts, and those who serve as 

mothers. Weõll also have the Blessing of the Fam-

ilies, be it your own family or your church family. 

We pause to remember, on Memorial Day week-

end, all the brave souls who served to bring free-

dom to all and what that means for us every day 

and especially in times of  discord. 

Welcome to May! Renew. Refresh. Remember. 

We are grateful for all the gifts God has given us. 

Susan Richardson 

Worship Team  

òItõs more important to ask the right question 

than to give the right answer. If  your question 

is wrong, the answer doesn't mean anythingó  

ñRev. Dr. Dale Snyder 

òAll God's People in All Places and in All Times, 
are Called to Love and to Serve.ó 

ñ Ministry of the Laity 

From the Lay Leader 

òTo everything there is a season, 

And a time to every purpose under the heavens: 

A time to be born, and a time to die:é 

A time to weep, and a time to laugh: 

A time to be sad, and a time to dance;é 

A time to hug, and a time not to hug;é(excerpt 

from Ecclesiastes 3)ó 

To everything there is a season, and our season 

with Ted and Sarah is to be one of  five years. 

Most of  us thought, or at least hoped, his pastor-

ate here might be as long as ten years; but that is 

not in Godõs plan for him or for us. God is 

sending Ted forth into a new ministry, and he 

will need our prayers and support. 

To everything there is a season, and a time to 

step back and consider the harvest. Although 

many of  us are sad that we are losing the 

Crasses, perhaps this is the time to be thankful 

to God for having had them among us. With his 

guidance, Ted enabled us to accomplish many 

things and reap a great harvest. We have focused 

our vision for this church, become stronger lay 

people as we work together in Christ, gained in 

our individual spiritual growth, welcomed many 

new persons into our church family, created an 

exciting atmosphere in which to share Godõs 

love ñ and the fruits of  the harvest go on. 

When Ted and Sarah leave us, we will be better 

persons and a stronger, more vibrant church 

family than when they came. 

And a time to every purpose under the heavens. 

Pastors come and go over the years in a churchõs 

lifetime. The key is that we, as the members of  

the body of  the congregation, remain. God has 

a reason for each of  us being here at this time 

and in this place. It is up to us to continue what 

each of these pastorõs have shared with us ñ to 

carry on. Godõs love will sustain us as we meet 

new challenges and opportunities! 

ñSherry Anne Bryant 
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Weekly Scripture Readings 
(Revised Common Lectionary) 

Sunday, May 7 
Third Sunday of Easter 

Acts 9:1-6 (7-20) 
Psalm 30 (UMH 762) 
Revelation 5:11-14 
John 21:1-19 

Sunday, May 12 
Fourth Sunday of  Easter 

Acts 11:1-18 
Psalm 23 (UMH 754) 
Revelation 7:9-17 
John 10:22-30 

Sunday, May 19 
Fifth Sunday of Easter 

Acts 11:1-18 
Psalm 148 (UMH 861) 
Revelation 21:1-6 
John 13:31-35 

Sunday, May 26 
Sixth Sunday of Easter 

Acts 16:9-15 
Psalm 67 (UMH 791) 
Revelation 21:10, 22-22:5 
John 14:23-29 

Committee on 
Stewardship & Finance 

A t our Stewardship and Finance Committee 

Meeting on March 17 it was determined 

that we will take a year off  from the Strawberry 

Fair and Yard Sale as we re-imagine this annual 

community event that begins the summer.  We 

have had a few suggestions from the congrega-

tion, but if  you have any ideas about a new ap-

proach, please let me know either when you see 

me at church or give me a call at 508.653.1763 or 

M IDWEEK  MEDITATION  CALL  
We gather by phone each Wednesday morning 

at 7:30am for a devotional time and prayer. It's 

a wonderful way to start your day. The calls last 

no more than 15 minutes, ending by 7:45am. 

To join the Midweek Meditation call: 

How:  Dial-in between 7:25am and 7:30am on 

Wednesday mornings. 

Number: 1-712-770-8014. At the prompt 

enter 436567. 

You will be joined to the group. The call begins 

promptly at 7:30am and concludes by 7:45am. 

If  you have questions, please contact the 

Church Office. 

God loves each of  us as if  there were 

only one of  us. 

ñSaint Augustine 

you can put your ideas in writing and leave it in 

the Stewardship and Finance box in the mail 

room next to the parlor.  We have not ruled out 

a dinner and silent auction later in the year that 

will be a community event. 

With a change in pastors this June, it will be a 

busy month and we anticipate some unexpected 

and un-budgeted expenses are likely to occur as 

happens with any pastoral transition. 

Our churchõs good financial health allows us to 

spread the love of  Christ and we depend upon 

your gifts. Thank you for your faithful support 

of  our ministries! 

Carolyn Stevens 

Chairperson 
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Introducing:  
Pastor Rebecca Cho 

Rebecca L.T. Cho grew 

up in Greendale, Wis-

consin and was raised in 

the United Methodist 

Church. She attended 

the University of  Wis-

consin-Madison where 

she studied French. Al-

ways interested in learn-

ing about other cultures, she studied abroad for 

a year in southern France, and later spent 6 

weeks in Costa Rica while volunteering for 

Habitat for Humanity. Rebecca received her 

call to ministry while studying at Madison and 

entered seminary at Boston University School 

of  Theology after graduating college. She grad-

uated with a M.Div. in 2006. 

After graduating seminary, Rebecca worked as 

a Youth Pastor at churches in New Jersey and 

Massachusetts. She also has a heart for ministry 

with people at the margins of  society. Through 

her work as a case manager at Travelers Aid 

Family Services in Boston and her volunteer 

work with the Outdoor Church of  Cambridge, 

she encountered people struggling with issues 

of  poverty, homelessness, substance abuse, do-

mestic violence and mental illness. More re-

cently she started an outreach called Tuesday 

Cafe for guests of  the Ilse Marks Food Pantry 

and does a monthly Bible study with prison 

inmates. These experiences have helped her to 

experience Godõs presence in new ways. 

She served as co-pastor of  First United Meth-

odist Church of  Stoughton with her husband, 

Sunmin Cho, from October of  2011 until June 

2013. Rebecca began serving as full-time pas-

tor of  First UMC, Stoughton in July 2013. 

She enjoys hiking, writing and going on adven-

tures with her kids. 

Staff-Parish Relations Committee 

Family Promise News! 

Host Week Thanks 

A heartfelt thanks goes out to all who prayed for 
our families in shelter, cooked delicious meals, 
served and joined families in fellowship, stayed 
overnight, laughed with the children and washed 
bedding. 

Many people have questions about our families. 
One astute youngster during a children's message 
asked if  people are helping the adults in the Fam-
ily Promise program get jobs. All of  the adults in 
the program have at least one job and many are 
furthering their education. Please read about 
"James" below to learn about what life is like for 
one of  the families in the program. The longer I 
am involved with the children and adults in the 
program, the more humbled and inspired I am. 
God's grace is evident in their lives and in the 
lives of  all who share a part of  themselves to 
help these brothers and sisters in need. 

Our next hosting week will be JUNE 16 - JUNE 
23. The schedule is live on CERVIS and you are 
welcome to sign up anytime. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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United Methodist Women 

òB e Just, Be Green!ó is the theme for our 

May Potluck Supper meeting on 

Wednesday evening, May 15, at 6:30 in the 

CUMC Fellowship Hall. This is part of  the 12 

Steps to Sustainability promoted by United 

Methodist Women. Come and learn how we can 

make a difference in helping our environment 

and in slowing climate change. Our hostesses, 

Helen Barber and Susan Richardson, will provide 

dessert, so we are asking everyone else to bring a 

main dish, vegetable, or salad to share. All wom-

en are welcome to join us for warm fellowship, 

good food, and an interesting program. 

Plan on traveling to Maine for our annual re-

treat. The time frame is still being decided. We 

will go either Thursday through Saturday, June 20

-22 or Friday through Sunday, June 21-23. Final 

date to be announced soon. 

Our annual Day Away trip this year is set for 

Saturday, July 20, to the King Arthur Flour flag-

ship store in Norwich, VT. Details will follow. 

Sherry Anne Bryant 

President 

Meet James, 
one of  our fathers in shelter 

James is a single father of  three beautiful chil-
dren, ages 9, 8, and 6. He is currently in school 
full-time pursuing his bachelorõs degree in bio-
technology with a minor in chemistry. James 
wakes up every morning at 5:30am, Monday 
through Friday, to get the children ready for 
school and on their bus, and then he travels an 
hour away to attend his college classes. 

On Friday afternoons, James drops the children 
off  with his sister and heads to his job, where he 
has been employed for 15 years. Between Friday 
evening and Sunday afternoon, James works a 
40-hour work "week." He then picks up the chil-
dren and they spend a precious afternoon to-
gether before the cycle begins anew on Monday 
morning. 

It's an unfathomably demanding schedule, but 
he is determined to make it work. With his moti-
vation and intelligence, he is only seven classes 
away from graduation and his longstanding 
dream of  working for a biotech company. 

James is a shining example of  a parent who will 
do anything to change his family's life, and wonõt 
let difficult circumstances get in the way. With 
his hard work and the ongoing support of  Fam-
ily Promise, we are beyond confident that James 
will successfully bring his dream to reality. 

James's name has been changed to protect his privacy. 

Walk to End Homelessness 

Our deepest thanks to everyone who came to 
our 10th Annual Walk to End Homelessness. It 
was a beautiful day for a walk and an amazing 
celebration of  our metrowest community. We 
had over 800 walkers for the morning and 66 
teams! 

(Continued from page 4) Thank you also to all of  our sponsors, volun-
teers, and donors. Each one of  you made this 
event an incredible success. Although final totals 
are not in yet, we've raised nearly $130,000 so 
far! Stay tuned for the final totals. 

ɣThe 2019 Walk to End Homelessness Committee 

Jill Rabideau 
Family Promise Liaison 
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Community UMC Breakfast 
Next Community Breakfast 

Sat, May 11 at 9 AM 
in Fellowship Hall 

 

 
 
 
 

Come for good food and good fellowship. 

Monthly Bread Sunday 
To benefit our Missionary in Nicaragua, 

Dr. Belinda Forbes. 

Sunday, May 5 

The next Bread Sunday will be 
June 2 

Bakers and Buyers Needed! 

Sunday Morning Participants for April 2019 

Date 
Worship 
Leader 

Call to Worship 
Opening Prayer 

Scripture 
Reader 

Bulletin 
Folder 

Greeters 

May 05 
Arnold 

Goldenbaum 
Donnie Braley  Jillian North 

Gayle & Izzy 
Gledhill 

Chit & Bert Abriam (B) 
Zachery Family (F) 

May 12 
Winnie 
Windsor 

Caeden LeBlanc 
Michael 
Vemula 

Marilyn 
Hatch 

Deb Ferullo (B) 
Chit & Bert Abriam (F) 

May 19 
Arnold 

Goldenbaum 
Jordan Barber 

Ginger 
Livingstone 

Bette Place 
Ginger Livingstone (B) 

Tyson/North Family (F) 

May 26 Shirley Lowe   
Arthur 
Hughes 

Annette 
Porter 

TBD (B) 
Marie Layman (F) 

ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD APPROVES  

STATEMENT OF WELCOME FOR ALL PEOPLE  

In the wake of  the action of  the United Methodist Church's General Conference, the Community 

UMC Administrative Board has adopted language which welcomes all people to life in our com-

munity. This wonderful statement appears on our website and reads: 

Community United Methodist Church celebrates that all persons are created in God's image and are of  sacred 

worth. We are a community of  faith that welcomes all persons without regard to age, race, sexual orientation, 

gender identity, or developmental and physical ability. Community UMC welcomes the full inclusion of  all peo-

ple in the life and ministries of  our church. We invite everyone to join us in our faith journey!  
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Birthday Listings 
We try to include everyone for whom we have a 

birth date. If we have the wrong date for your 

birthday or you would like to be included, please 

notify Sara in the Church Office at 

office@cumcwayland.org or (508) 653-0577. 

CELEBRATIONS  

Deadline for the 
June Newsletter is 

Wednesday May 15!! 

Published by the  
Community United Methodist Church 

80 Main St, Wayland MA 01778 
Editor:  Sara J. Herwig, 
Church Administrator 

office@cumcwayland.org 

§ 5/2 National Day of  Prayer 

§  5/12 Motherõs Day 

§ 5/18 Armed Forces Day 

§ 5/27 Memorial Day 

§ 5/30 Ascension Day 

Special Dates 

CONCERNS 

The sympathy of  the entire congregation 
goes out to: 

The family and friends of  Evelyn Morris 
who passed away on Wednesday, April 24. 

5/1 Gladys Blinn 

5/2 Cynthia Tripp 

5/3 SeanTracy 

5/4 Eric Fay 

5/6 Philip Howell 

5/8 Sarah Dannecker 

5/10 Holly Gibbons 

5/11 Bert Abriam 

5/11 Ben Tripp 

5/12 Priscilla Irwin 

5/12 Callie Bryant 

5/12 Lowell Benisch 

5/13 Kaitlyn Gurley 

5/14 Mary Sue Thompson 

5/16 John Lundy 

5/16 Jeanne Preston 

5/17 Rod MacLeod 

5/18 Richard Waack 

5/21 Kerry Getchonis 

5/23 Benjamin Johnson 

5/24 Sherry Anne Bryant 

5/26 Leon Sellards 

5/29 Jan Fox 

5/30 Jaime Curtis 

5/31 Ginger Livingstone 


